
 

 

PINE TREE QUILTERS GUILD, INC. 
  www.pinetreequilters.org   P.O. Box 692   
                                             Wausau, WI 54402 
January meetings: Mount Olive Lutheran Church, 6205 Alderson St., Weston  
March 11 meeting: Mt. Calvary Lutheran Church, 503 Schmidt Ave., Rothschild 

January-March, 2025: Issue 172 

Jan. 14 
6:30-9pm 
Mount Olive  

Ergonomics for Quilters: with Nick Aschbrenner, Physical Therapist. 
Intro to the 2025 UFO Challenge: Cathy Teske will kick off your New Year’s 
resolution to complete quilts. Show & Tell. 

Jan. 28 
10am-3pm 
Mount Olive 

School House Demos! We will learn wool appliqué tips and techniques from 
fellow guild members. Show & Tell. 
Community Quilts: No tying today. Maureen will bring bags with quilts for 
members to take home to tie or machine quilt. 
Stay and Stitch: Space is available to sew with friends until 3pm. 

Feb. 11 
6:30-9pm 
TBD 

Meet Your 2025 Board Members: Get to know who’s who and who does what! 
Show & Tell. 

Feb. 25 
10am-3pm 
TBD 

Guild Member Trunk Show by Becky Piette: Garments - Competitions, 
Commissions, Creative - Tailored, and Couture. Show & Tell. 
Stay and Stitch: Watch for more information. 

March 11 
9am-7pm 
Mt. Calvary 

All Day “Sewcial” and Potluck: Gather for an easy-going spring day to sew and 
connect with guild friends. 
 Dinner is at 5:30pm; plates, napkins, and flatware are provided. 
 Business meeting and Show & Tell follow after dinner. 

March 25 
10am-3pm 
TBD 

Preparing For Your Long Arm Professional with Heidi Miller from Created Anew. 
 Show & Tell.  
 ? Community Quilts - Tying: Quilt tying will be set up to work on quilts that will 
be donated in the fall. 
 Stay and Stitch: Watch for more information. 

Watch for information on new location 
We have been informed that PTQ can no longer hold our regular meetings at Mount Olive after January 
2025. The board met via Zoom on Nov. 23 and again on Dec. 9 to discuss alternatives. 

Board members have made inquiries at several alternate venues for our regular meetings, asking about 
availability for our usual schedule, seating space, parking, AV capabilities, possible storage and other 
requirements. A work group has consolidated our stored items to get a better sense of our storage space 
needs. 

We have a promising lead! Please keep watching your email for more information as the board narrows 
the choices for our meeting place.  


